
"|ECH 1ÂLK
Volume 12, Number 2 October 1986

Our first General Meeting
was held Tuesday, Sept. 30th
in the LU Library Tech. Lab.
and an adjoining room. The
speakers for the evening were
interesting and gave added an
informative note to the even-
ing. Best of all , all three
of the speakers were grads
of Library Tech.

is a valuable one, a Library Tech,
diploma does not have firm boundaries
that must be adhered to, it can be
used to accomplish what you want it
too.
This is echoed in the careers of
the other two speakers for the
evening. KARRIE LABBE works for
LU. She is a grad of the programme
but decided after graduating in ’75
to continue her education and received
her BA. Karrie worked for the public
library system as a member of summer
and Sunday staff, and in contract
positions. She also did some free-
lancing and landed her first full-
time job with the Ministry of the
Environment, Karrie 1s present job
is actually two jobs, with six
months in the Registrar's office
and six months in Admissions, In
these positions, she acts as a
liaison person between the University
and high schools, does counselling,
provides help with student codes,
financial assistance etc. Karrie
stressed that her library skills are
valuable in many areas of her endeav-
ours.
DEBBIE KRUPPA also graduated from
the programme and started out in
the public system. Her work in
Children’s Departments gave her lots
of practice in displays, newsletters,
and general public relations work.
Debbie also pursued publicity related
tasks as a volunteer for local theatre.
She has also worked for Abitibi Price,
the Canada Games, City of Thunder Bay,
and the Community Auditorium as
a very prominent and successful PR
person. Debbie is currently the
Manager of Marketing and Sales for
the Airlane Hotel and has found her
diploma of use to her through ail
the growth of her career. She stresses
the importance of information being

Not everyone who graduates
from the programme goes to
work in ’’traditional” library
settings. CAROL CHRISTIE
decided that the job market
was not flourishing for the
usual application of her
diploma so instead of looking
for an employer she created
her own job. Carol and a
fellow classmate, MARGIE
CLARKE, registered their
partnership with the Ont.
Government and set to work
designing brochures to
advertise their new business:
a freelance library service.
They have applied their skills
of organization and cataloguing
in various settings. Can bar,
Professor John Hanna’s library,
a forestry library, law office,
and nursing homes, to list a
few. They have found value
not only in their Tech, diplomas,
but also in Margie’s business
background and Carol’s liberal
arts degree. Carol’s message____
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both available and correct. - T.B., Judith Cain - T.B.,
Betty McCormack - T.B., Heather
McKenzie - Grafton, Carol Stevens -
T dB., Jeralyn Towne - T.B., Karen
Cocks - T.B., Muriel Davidson - T.B.,
Pauline Gray - Murillo , Donna
Harapiak - T.B., Tuula Maki - T.B.,
Evalina Pan - T.B,, Brenda Popjak -
T.B., Catharine Prouty - T.B,
Margaret Rusnak - T.B.  , Dorene
Setliff - T.B., and Ella Uremovich -T.l
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attending the

Provincial Exec.

Congratulations to BARB MURRAY, LU
Class of T86. Barb was presented
with the OALT/ABO Graduating Student
Award. The award was presented to
Barb on Firday, September 19th at
the Airlane Hotel. The dinner was
he Id to commemorate the 20th anni-
versary of the first Library Tech,
class at LU. The evening was a
resounding success giving former
grads and faculty a chance to renew
old friendships and make new ones.
It was especially nice to see some
o f the new ly enro lied students in
i he LU programme in attendance.

Meeting on October 17th in Toronto.
We have been advised that the Prov
Newsletter will be reduced to only
2 issues a year because of a short-
age of funds and the high cost of
production. The deadline for any
proposed constitutional ammendments
is Feb. 21st, 1987. The possibility
of publishing all of  * the first place
winners of the annual Essay Contest
is being considered by the F.A.
Committee. This will likely be done
in book form.
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WORKSHOP: DISPLAY IDEAS

Saturday, Oct. 25, 1986
9:50 - 12:30 Room L5022 at LU
FREE to all members $15.00 to non-
members. Christine McAneely will
show you how to set up a display with
little or nothing! Please pre-reg' ’:e?
by calling Gail Zablotny : 622-6446.
Everyone is welcome...  Refreshments.

The following is a list of students
in LU’s Library Tech, programme.
These students of today may well
'ne your workmates of tomorrow,
so please extend to them a warm
welcome when you meet.
Lynda Belle - Thunder Bay,
Ph il lippe Brockhouse* - Caledon
Fast, Linda Bukovy - T.B,
Kathy Haddad - Guelph, Marion
Karam - T.B., Mona Kennedy -
T.B. , Perry Lannard - Hamilton,
Clare Littlejohn - Manitoba,
Bruce RAdley - Atikokan, Rhonda
Rogalski - T.B., Anne Spik - Kenora,
.Judith Vitols, - T.B., Gina Wilson Next General Meeting Tentatively:

Tuesday, Nov. 4 ,  7:30 pm.




